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SPRING 2012  

Well, here we are enjoying blue skies and warm sunny days, so it must be time for our Spring 

2012 copy of the HHTA newsletter.  We have lots of news to share with you, so sit back and 

enjoy this 4th edition. 

In discussing the new Illinois Common Interest Community Association Act with our legal 

counsel, the subject of our present method of òprescribed delivery methodó came up.  We 

have been using mailbox delivery for many years and have been fortunate that no one has 

disturbed any notices that are in the boxes.  However, we were informed that this is a viola-

tion of federal law and it was suggested we change our delivery method.  So, from now on, 

those of you who submitted your email address will receive notices by that method.  Those 

who do not have computers or did not submit an email address will receive notices in a white 

plastic bag that we will put on the doorknob of your storm door.  If you do not have a storm 

door, the bag will be hung on the knob of your front door.  All important notices, such as corre-

spondence having to do with the Budget, all election materials, etc. will now be sent by U. S. 

mail.  If you find a white plastic bag on your door handle please donõt assume it is advertising 

and throw it away.  Once in a while when notification time runs short, you may find a notice in 

your mailbox, but this should be on rare occasion.  Please remember to check your front door 

handle frequently. 

 

SPECIAL NOTICE 

Common Interest Community  

Association Act  
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LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE  

Our very able and talented landscaping crew, headed by Bob Stoffle and Andy Canfield has been busy making lists of any 

plants and/or shrubs that need to be replaced, any black edging that needs to be repaired or replaced, any trees that need 

trimming, etc.  We thank this committee for all their time and energy in making our subdivision look like it stepped right out of 

the pages of a magazine. 

THANK YOU  

Special thanks to Don & Betty Gacek for planting the beautiful geraniums in the Hummingbird Hill marquee. 

Thank you to Tom Doyle and Linda Ochwat for working on the Election Committee with Carole La Porta.  We appreciate your 

volunteering your time and input to help on this important committee. 

ROOFS 

Phase 8 of our roofing project will begin on June 20.  The gas flue pipes that many homeowners requested be painted, and 

paid for them, will have them painted during this phase. 

REMINDER 

Be sure that anyone who is doing work on the outside of your property is licensed, bonded and insured.  Also, for your protection 

as well as that of the Association, please remember to ask for a Certificate of Liability Insurance and Waiver of Lien from whom-

ever is doing the work. 

 

FIREPLACE CHIMNEYS 

 

If you are thinking about having your fireplace chimney repaired, or you have already had it repaired, you may want to have the 

Board furnish you with a Hold Harmless Letter covering any chimney repairs for which an assessment might be necessary in 

the future.  Please place your written request for this letter in the community lockbox.  If you are looking for a reputable com-

pany to do this work for you, we highly recommend Erin Tuckpointing.  They have repaired several chimneys in our subdivision 

and have done an excellent 

job.  Their phone number is 

(708) 424-6575. NOTE: All the 

fireplace chimneys in the sub-

division were constructed with 

Mortar Caps. 

 

 

The chimney cap should be designed to keep moisture from entering the 

system. Caps should not be constructed as a mortar wash , which is simply 

parging the surface with mortar. If the masonry chimney cap is constructed 

with mortar only it will crack severely because mortar is designed to hold at 
a maximum of three quarters of an inch and not in mass amounts, it has no 

aggregate to hold the cement together, only sand which is not substantial 

enough to get any strength out of it. The chimney cap should be con-

structed with cast in place concrete, precast concrete or stone. The chimney 
cap should be sloped away from the flue to direct water out of harms way. 

If water gets between the flue and the structural masonry, this can cause 

efflorescence  in high humidity areas and it can also freeze, simply prying 

your cap off your chimney. The cap should overhang the chimney wall at 
least two inches and should have a drip edge cast into the overhang. Rain 

water is now directed off of the top of the chimney and drips off of the over-

hang . 

CONTRIBUTORS WANTED  

Any homeowner can contribute to this newsletter. Have something interesting you would like to see published? Contact the 

editor. 

http://www.masonryworktools.com/brickefflorescence.html
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MY HONOR FLIGHT  

By Rich Raddatz 

 

 My Honor Flight to Washington DC on April 4, 2012 with 94 veterans and our guardians was an outstanding 

trip. Arriving at Midway airport at 4:30 am and returning home at 11:00 pm. This made for a very long day. We vis-

ited the WWII and numerous other memorials. The honor and care given to us was most humbling and gratifying. 

Our stop at the Smithsonian Air and Space Museum was one of my favorites. 

 

 On the return flight to Chicago there was òMail Calló. Each vet received a package containing notes and let-

ters from our family and friends, thanking us for our service during WWII. This make for a valuable and tangible 

keepsake of the trip. 

 

 The welcome home celebration at Midway Airport 

was fabulous. There was a water cannon salute for our 

plane, fire & police departments, Great Lakes sailors, bag-

pipes and drummers, motorcycle brigade, scouts, volun-

teers, family & friends that cheered and wanted to shake 

our hand as we passed thru the terminal. What a tremen-

dous òWelcome Homeó! 

 

 Herman Kok and Bill OõMalley, who had previously 

made the flight, had told me what a most gratifying, hum-

bling and memorable experience it was for them. On that  

closing note, I can say I thankfully agree. 

Sonar mate 3rd class Richard Raddatz 

Rich, Guardian, friend Tony Agnes, Rich and family 



Happy Birthday  

 JULY 

 

  4 Diana Canfield 

  7 Joanne Caputo 

  Bonnie Greenberg 

  9 Camille Clavio 

  Valerie Melia 

14 Audrey Zack 

17          Pat Banasiak 

31 Jim Johnson 

 AUGUST 

 

  2 Dan Braglia 

18 Mickey Hitchcock 

26 Chuck Bretz 

 SEPTEMBER 

 

  4 Susan Machuga 

  5 Sherry Apter 

  8 Florence Glecier 

17 Pat DeGregorio 

21 Jerry Williams 

24 Eloise Campbell 

26 Don Toman 

27 Stanley Opalacz 

28  Bob Dytrych 

GET WELL SOON 

Cheryl Coffey, Jane Goodkindõs daughter, had open-heart surgery in May.  Cheryl is recuperating at home and doing well.  Iõm 

sure she would enjoy receiving a cheery card with your get well wishes.  Love and prayers, Cheryl, for a speedy recovery. 

CONGRATULATIONS  

Ruth & Ed Sroka and Agnes & Rich Raddatz  were married on the same day, in the same month, in the same year and will be 

celebrating their 64th wedding anniversary on July 10.  Congratulations to both couples and best wishes for many more happy 

years together. 

Ruth and Ed Sroka 

WANTED 
To borrow your photos of old Hummingbird Hill construction of town homes, landscaping installation, the farm where our sub-

division was built and any nearby areas. Also, anything from previous block  parties and Christmas parties. Anything of interest 

concerning Hummingbird Hill will be helpful.  We are working on a website for HHTA. Call the editor with anything you have. We 

will scan and return your photos to you promptly. 
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Agnes and Rich Raddatz 

Ruth and Ed SrokañAgnes and Rick Raddatz 

Photo taken May 21, 2012 


